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Spring is already around the corner! However, the weather is still very cold, isn’t it? This doesn’t really

seem to bother our students, who enjoy playing outside, sometimes even with short sleeves! Lately, our third
graders are enjoying especially jumping a long rope all together, and we teachers have a lot of fun playing with
them. They’'re so good at it! I have to say that I feel very proud of them, not only for their skills, but also for
kindly helping and encouraging first graders who want to join. That’s why I find a bit sad that they can’t play all
together recently because of the online classes as most students are not coming to school, but, of course, the
most important thing right now is to keep safety in mind.

Regarding the online classes, it’s amazing how well the children are doing. It’s important to remember that
spending those many hours looking at a screen is very tiring even for adults, and I've realised that some kids’
eyes tend to hurt or feel itchy by the last period. Of course, it’s their responsibility to do so in order to attend the
classes, but I think it’s important to understand that it might be especially difficult for them, and actually I lately
feel I don’t tell them enough how well they are doing. By the other hand, thanks to Mr. Aratani’s initiative, we’re
getting to know what kids like the most among the things they have at home, and I'm very happy and grateful
for having such a chance. Plus, it’s really funny when some of the siblings suddenly show up during a class!

Next week will also be online, but I'm so much looking forward to play with all of our students soon! Their

laughing during the lunch break at the ground is actually my favourite sound. Everyone, see you soon!
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